NEWAGE

// IUB seeks \\
parents'
cooperation
for safety of
students
Staff Correspondent

INDEPENDENT University, Bangladesh authorities urged the parents of the students to cooperate to keep the university completely safe and secure for their children.

This was said at an opinion sharing meeting with the parents and guardians of the students of the university at IUB auditorium in Bashundhara in the capital on Saturday.

The purpose of the meeting was to apprise about the measures taken by IUB to ensure a safe academic environment for the students, according to an IUB press release.

The meeting also provided an opportunity to the respected guardians to interact with the university management and share the matters of common concern.

IUB vice-chancellor Prof M Omar Rahman presided over the programme and assured the parents that the university authorities were complying with every single instruction that the government had introduced to make the educational institutions absolutely worthy. IUB registrar Md Anwarul Islam presented the measures that IUB had taken to safeguard all pertinent interests and issues of the students as well as parents.